
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
28 September 2012 
            
Newsletter No 4 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Harvest Festival 
Our Harvest Festival Assembly will be taking place on Friday 5 October 2012 at 9:15am in the 
school hall.  The assembly will be performed by Mr Broadfield’s class, 5/6B. Parents/Carers are 
welcome to attend. If you would like to donate produce for our assembly it would be gratefully 
received. We will be accepting tinned produce from Monday 1 October 2012 and fresh produce will 
be accepted from Wednesday 3 October 2012. All produce will be donated to local hostels. 
 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 1 October 2012.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 

Kiefer Msoma  Nursery 
For being enthusiastic and 

showing interest in his learning 

 Bethan Stafford-Cookson    RW 
For looking in the mirror and 

identifying her best features to 
create a fantastic self portrait 

Kiarah Forbes-Thomas    RB 
For making a beautiful self 

portrait 

 Mesha Bernard   1C 
For an excellent postcard from 

Barnaby Bear 

  Madhvi Bangay 1/2L 
For working hard in Numeracy on 

number bonds 

  Anshika Mahandru   2S 
For excellent work following 

and writing instructions 
  Haniyah Mehmood  3L 

For working hard in Literacy to 
have lovely handwriting 

Joffrey Thoinet  3/4B 
For having a mature attitude in 

Mathematics 

Domingo Robinson   4J 
For working extremely well in 

Mathematics 

Simran Mahandru  5W 
For giving a detailed 

explanation about global 
warming 

Patience Clarke      5/6B 
For excellent Maths work solving 

algebra problems 

 Celeste Nembhard      6S 
For her Greek play 

 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 1 October 2012. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Horatio Beet-Antrobus   RW 
For picking up coats in the 

cloakroom without being asked 

Richard Campbell     5/6B    
For looking after an injured child 



 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 3/4B 
Spick and Span 5W 
Movement Bird RW 

Gymnastics Monkey 4J 
Attendance 3/4B 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 6S  Runners up - RB 

 
 
Secondary School Places 2013 
Parents/Carers who have a child in Year 6 need to make an application for their child to start Year 7 
in September 2013 by 31 October 2012.  The quickest and easiest way to make an application is 
online at www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions or by contacting a member of the School 
Admissions and Pupil Placements Service on 0121 675 0555 (option 1). Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 19 October 2012 
and return to school on 

Monday 29 October 2011 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 
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